St Columba’s
Hospice

CARE AND COMPASSION

A small group of people who had completed 1:1
bereavement support or counselling sessions at

St Columba’s Hospice in Edinburgh were invited to
take part in an art-based group project. The Coracle
Project consisted of six sessions facilitated by the
chaplain. The group explored words and images
that encapsulated aspects of a grief journey with
which all agreed they could identify. The aim was
to enable the group to discuss their experiences in a
safe environment while producing original artwork
that might be used to allow others to normalise
their own feelings around loss and bereavement.
The artwork depicts three different stages of a grief
journey, noting that progress is not linear and stages
might be revisited many times.

The analogy of being at sea in a small craft was used
by the chaplain in 1:1 bereavement support sessions
and was familiar to most of the group. Images,
words and colours were collated onto boards. The
group considered how a grief journey might be
likened to a voyage in a small craft through the
turmoil and storms of raw grief, through the mist
and fog of uncertainty and lack of purpose toward
the longed for, but often elusive, calmer waters
where the little craft can be steered with intention
towards a more hopeful future.

Art & Soul - The Coracle Project
Art and Conversation -
Painting a Grief Journey

Suzie Stark, Chaplain, St Columba's Hospice

ACCEPTAVCE

The paintings have been exhibited and also used
as conversation starters to help others discuss
their feelings of bereavement, demonstrating how
conversation and art in a safe group environment
can be beneficial for those taking part as creators
and leave a legacy for others struggling with their
own losses.

Group support continues to be offered to bereaved
relatives by the chaplain and the Art & Soul group
meets each Monday with membership changing

as people come and go. Building on a successtul
history of the arts at the Hospice, St Columba’s is
delighted to be developing an in-house arts service
to include the provision of Arts Therapies and

a wider programme of arts activities and events.
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